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BOARD MEMBER PRESENT    STAFF PRESENT 
Richard Breeden, D.Ph. Vice President   Lucy A. Shell, Executive Director 
M. Kyle Phillips, D.Ph.     Matthew Gibbs, Deputy General Counsel 
Jake Bynum, Consumer Member   Timothy Peters, Associate General Counsel 
Rebecca Leinart, D.Ph.      Patricia Beckham, Pharmacist Investigator 
Marlin Blane, D.Ph.     Scott Denaburg, Pharmacist Investigator 
Nichole Foster, RT 
 
BOARD MEMBER ABSENT     STAFF ABSENT 
Melissa McCall, D.Ph.     Terry Grinder, Pharmacist Investigator 
Shanea McKinney, D.Ph.    Derek Johnston, Pharmacist Investigator 
Robert Harshbarger II, D.Ph.    Rebecca Moak, Pharmacist Investigator 
       Andrea Miller, Pharmacist Investigator 
       Richard Hadden, Pharmacist Investigator 
       Larry Hill, Pharmacist Investigator 
       Rita Golden, Pharmacist Investigator 
       Shannon Kelly, Pharmacist Investigator 
       Sheila Bush, Administrative Director 
 
The Tennessee Board of Pharmacy convened on Thursday, August 3, 2023, in the Iris Room, 665 
Mainstream Dr., Nashville, TN. A quorum of the members being present, the meeting was called to order 
at 2:04 p.m.  
 
Dr. Lucy Shell made opening remarks to the Board and provided an overview of the requirements for a 
special meeting by teleconference.  All of the requirements were satisfied. The electronic meeting was 
scheduled for the purpose of the Order of Summary Suspension in the matter of ACA Pharmacy, LLC. 
The teleconference was then turned over to Mr. Gibbs, Deputy General Counsel, who introduced Mr. 
Charles K. Grant, Attorney for ACA Pharmacy, LLC, and Mr. Peters, Associate General Counsel.  ACA 
Pharmacy, LLC has agreed to voluntarily surrender their sterile compounding modifier and to cease all 
sterile compounding activities immediately upon the ratification of the Order. After discussion, Dr. 
Breeden made the motion to accept the agreed order. Dr. Leinart seconded the motion. The motion 
carried. A roll call vote was taken.  
 
Dr. Blane made the motion to adjourned at 2:30 p.m.. Dr. Breeden seconded the motion. The motion 
carried. A roll call vote was taken.  
 
The minutes were approved and ratified at the November 14-15, 2023 board meeting. 
 
 
    


